
 
General Meeting Minutes – September 9, 2017 

 
Meeting called to order by Dr. Mike Hartshorne 
 
Treasurer’s Report – John Gibbons 
 
 Total Cash Assets, August 5, 2017    $155,853.37 
 Deposits       $9,893.98 
 Expenditures (Miscellaneous)     $8,804.31 
 Less Encumbered Cash Tool Car (GoFundMe)  $56,058.38 
 Total Assets, September 9, 2017    $100,884.65 
 
This report was received, reviewed and filed for audit. 
 
Safety Officer’s Report – Jon Spargo 
Since hot weather is still with us we need to remind everybody to keep themselves hydrated 

and drink lots of water. Also, don’t forget to put on some sun block. 

There has been one request for a new member orientation. Usually we pick up a couple of new 

members at open house. Therefore, Jon will schedule a new member orientation as soon as he 

can after open house. 

It appears that a lot of our air hoses, particularly the larger ones, have been taking a real 
beating lately. One in particular showed some worrisome cracks near the connectors at each 
end. That one has been taken out of service and will be repaired. However, given the use and 
failure mode I ask that you thoroughly inspect the full lengths of these hoses before you use 
them. 
 
Open House - Dr. Mike Hartshorne 
There was a detailed discussion regarding everything about the open house on 9/23/17. 
 
Submitted by, 

Gail Kirby, with Minutes taken by Julie Tiedemann 
Secretary, NMSL&RHS 
 
 
 
 
 


